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Dear Miss Yue,

Information Requested by the Panel on
Information Technology and Broadcasting on 13 June 2011

At the Panel meeting on 13 June 2011, the Administration
undertook to follow up on two requests from Members —

Request by Hon WONG Ting-kwong relating to the “Omne-stop service for
incorporation and business registration”

The Administration was asked to provide information on the E-Government
services relating to the filing of annual business returns both launched and
planned to be launched. We have consulted the Companies Registry who
replied that the filing of annual returns for companies has not yet been
launched. The Registry targets to launch the e-filing of annual returns in
2012. Before the launch of e-filing, the Registry also plans to launch an E-
Government service before the end of 2011 to enable agents appointed by
companies to file company documents on behalf of the companies.



Request by Hon Dr Samson TAM relating to the ““Computerized Land
Information System”

The Administration was asked to consider providing under the new
Computerized Land Information System geo-referenced data on whether a
street was a private or public street and the outlook of buildings in Hong
Kong to facilitate identification. We have referred this to the Lands
Department.

Yours sincerely,

for Government Chief Infermation Officer

C.C.

Registrar of Companies
Director of Lands



